

## OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK

## Alex Geourntas, Assistant City Clerk

June 23, 2022

## Councilors:

In accordance with Chapter 6 of the Ordinances of 1979, I hereby notify you of the following actions taken by the Mayor with regard to the papers acted upon by the City Council at its meeting of, May 18, 2022, viz.

Message and order for your approval an Order to reduce the FY22 appropriation for the Reserve for Collective Bargaining by Five Thousand Four Hundred and Seventy Three Dollars (\$5,473.00) to provide funding for the Boston Police Department for the FY22 increases contained with the collective bargaining agreements between the City of Boston and the New York Typographical Union.

Approved by the Mayor June 6, 2022

Message and order for the supplemental appropriation Order for the Boston Police Department for FY22 in the amount of Five Thousand Four Hundred and Seventy Three Dollars (\$5,473.00) to cover the FY22 cost items contained within the Collective Bargaining agreements between the Boston Police Department and the New York Typographical Union. The terms of the contracts are October 1, 2020 through September 30, 2023. The major provisions of the contract include base wage increases of 2%, 1.5% and 2% percent to be given in September of each fiscal year of the contact term.

Approved by the Mayor June 6, 2022

Respectfully,

Alex Geourntas

Interim City Clerk